Helen van de Haar began her career in computers in 1972 as a computer programmer.  After completing a B.Sc. in Computing and Mathematics, she began lecturing at the current Nelson Mandela Metropolitan University (previously the University of Port Elizabeth and the Port Elizabeth Technikon).  She completed her Masters Diploma in Computer Data Processing in 1992 in the field of information security and has co-authored a number of papers in this field.  She is currently completing a PhD in the field of biometrics.    

